
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our Coronation tea party and afternoon celebration last Friday were 

wonderful!  It was such a shame we couldn’t all sit on the field but 

despite this it was so lovely to see fun, smiling and enjoying many 

nibbles together!  Thank you for all your support with food                           

donations.  

 

It’s been another busy week. Firstly, a HUGE well done to all our 

Year 6 children along with Mr Frame and Mrs Boulton.  They are all 

absolute stars and we are so proud of the maturity and hard work 

shown during SATS week.  Year Two had a super trip to Liskeard 

Museum learning so much about the past. On Wednesday,                       

we welcomed artist Melanie Young who is working with every child 

to create art murals for the front of the school. We look forward to 

sharing more about this in due course.  

                                      Best wishes and have a lovely weekend,    

                                                Mrs Pipe, Headteacher 

Attendance Stars 

Diary Dates 

Lerryn Fowey Loveny Valency Tamar Lynher Camel 
94% 96% 94% 95% 95% 94% 100%! 

PE Kits Each Week  

Children will need to come to school 

dressed in their PE kit on PE days. 

Long hair should be tied back. 

Please wear their usual school  

jumper/cardigan. Please note:  

children must wear school jumpers 

to school ONLY and black leggings/

track suit bottoms.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday Y1 

Tuesday Y3 & Y5 

Wednesday Y2 

Thursday EYFS & Y6 

Friday Y3 & Y4 

Last week’s SECRET Skills Powerful Learners 

Lerryn Jowan C/Jowan HB Valency Hugo/Ruby-Lou Lynher Elowen/Leo 

Fowey Ella Tamar Crystal/Mabel Camel Talia/Josh 

Loveny Brookly/Alfie     

Book Recommendation  

Bill in Year 5 is enjoying Billy and the Giant 

by Jamie Oliver.  Firstly, his own name is in 

the title but he is also finding it mysterious 

and exciting!  He can’t even put it down                

at lunchtime! 

“I cannot live without books.” – Thomas Jefferson 

Do you want to learn to play the guitar at 

school? 

Please let the office know.  Open to children 

in Y3/4/5. Lessons will be payable and you 

need to supply your instrument.  

17 May Y5 Wild Tribe 

24 May Y6 Wild Tribe 

29 May—2 Jun HALF TERM 

5 Jun Non-pupil day 

6-9 Jun Health & Wellbeing week 

9 Jun 1:30pm Sports Day—whole school 

21—23 Jun Y6 residential 

26 Jun Governor meeting 

10 Jul New classes transition Day 

14 Jul  Reports to parents 

21 Jul Children finish at 1:00pm 

24 & 25 Jul Non-pupil days 

26 Jul  SUMMER BREAK 

Book Swap Shed 
Don’t forget everyone is welcome to borrow, take or swap a book 

from our book shed at the front of the school at any time.  

                                      Litter Collecting Bears                                    

We are delighted our litter picking bags are out once again!  

Huge well done to Sennen, Elliott and Phoenix who have 

been stars collecting litter.  Sennen worked out that approxi-

mately 80% collected could actually be recycled.  What 

fabulous photos!  We love to see your photos, please do 

email them through.  



 

The star learners this week are Loveny Class.  Children in Year Two have written some 
super poems as recipes for the perfect King!  We think King Charles III would love 
them!  
 



Thursday 18th May 
Special Menu—it’s Census Day!  We hope as many of 

you can enjoy the special menus as possible.   
It helps for funding for our school.  



Still a few places left ... 



Competition Time!   
 

Passmore Edwards Competition 

  
To celebrate Passmore Edwards Bicentenary year, on the 24th of March 2023, Education Library Service 
are holding a competition. 
The competition is open to all our schools and aimed at KS2 (7-11 years). 
  
As you may or may not be aware Passmore Edwards was a lifelong champion of the working classes. 
He is remembered as a generous benefactor, as he gave money and time to help other people. 
  
The competition we would love you to enter is: - 
  
"If Passmore Edwards was alive today, how do you think he could gift his time and money to help your 
local community" 
  
Entries will be accepted either written down on a single side of A4 or a poster describing your ideas 
  
All completed entries to be sent to els@cornwall.gov.uk. And made for the attention of Louise Tudor or 
posted to the following address: - Education Library Service, Unit 17, Threemilestone Industrial Estate, 
Truro, Cornwall, TR4 9LD 
  
The closing date for this competition is 16:30PM on Friday 21st July 2023. 
  
The prizes will be: - 
1st prize of 20 fiction books 
2nd prize of 15 fiction books 
3rd prize of 10 fiction books 
  
These books will be selected by the Education Library Service Team The winning schools will be notified by 
email, in the Autumn term.  We look forward to seeing all your wonderful ideas  Good Luck! 

Cost of Living Resource Sheets 
 
 
The Inclusion Cornwall Resource library has a host specific Resource Sheets,                
including – Debt and crisis funding, Families, Transport, Health, wellbeing and                
disabilities, Household goods, Food, clothing and wood banks, and more.                
 
Detailed support in those specific areas can be found on those sheets. See https://
inclusioncornwall.co.uk/library.  

mailto:els@cornwall.gov.uk
https://inclusioncornwall.co.uk/library
https://inclusioncornwall.co.uk/library


Holidays during term time 
 

The number of requests for term time holidays seem to be on the increase once again. Before 

thinking of taking your child on holiday during term time you need to know that:   

 

• A child’s absence can seriously disrupt the continuity of their learning. Not only do they 

miss the teaching provided on the days they are away; they are less prepared for les-

sons upon their return 

• Many parents say that the time their child misses because of a holiday doesn’t affect 

their school work. However a child who has 10 days holiday each year of their school 

life will miss 24 weeks (nearly a full school year) of their formal education. This is in      

addition to unavoidable absences – for instance, if your child is ill. 

• Due to Covid-19, children have had interrupted education for two years.  

As a school we are not allowed to authorise requests for children to be taken out of school for a 

holiday during term time. Requests for leave can only be granted if there are exceptional           

circumstances, and holidays are not considered exceptional.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your request for leave is unauthorised and you still choose to take your child out of school for a 

holiday, you may be issued with an offer to pay a fixed penalty of £60 per child per parent, rising 

to £120 per child per parent if not paid within 21 days 

Unavoidable absence from school will be 

authorised if it is for the following reasons: 

Other examples of absence from school that 

will not be authorised 

• Genuine illness • Any type of shopping 

• Unavoidable medical/dental ap-

pointments (but try to make these 

after school if at all possible) 

• Looking after siblings or unwell parents 

• Days of religious observance • Minding the house 

• Seeing a parent who is on leave 

from the armed forces 

• Birthdays 

• External examinations • Resting after a late night 

• When traveller children go on the 

road with their parents 

• Relatives visiting or visiting relatives 

 • Holidays taken in term time (including 

long weekends taken on Frdays and/

or Mondays) 

IMPORTANT! 


